

The second evening race of the week -- Willis Sails Spring Series race 1 -- well, there was a wee problem. It was too windy for any sailboats to go racing. Reliable reports have it that the wind was over 18 knots. This, coupled with a wind chill factor putting the felt temperature around freezing, means this race had to be abandoned.